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  For Association members, Friends of Catherine Hill Bay, residents and supporters everywhere                   
WHY IS STATE HERITAGE LISTING OF CHB IMPORTANT?
At the meeting with the Planning Minister, Tony Kelly on the 10th June, the Progress Association also raised the importance of State Heritage Listing pointing out that this historic and environmental gem should be preserved for the benefit of the region and for future generations. To his credit the Minister reactivated the listing process that had been put on hold when the former Minister for Planning, Frank Sartor signed the Memorandums of Understanding with Coal&Allied and Rose group.
Prior to these MoUs the question of listing CHB had been under consideration by the Heritage Office. At this time the area to be included was much larger; spanning all the area from the Pacific Highway to the ocean.  All the housing was included as was Moonee Beach and the southern headland,
When the Independent Hearing and Assessment Panel for the Rose proposal delivered its final report, the panel recommended that State Heritage Listing be granted, but to a smaller area. The map that you have been provided by the Heritage Council shows this reduced footprint, and names it the Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct.
The Progress Association wholeheartedly supports the State Heritage Listing of the Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct. We believe the listing should be expanded to include these previously considered areas, including the jetty, we have been given to understand- that in the future these areas will be included.

 It is vitally important to take the opportunity given by the Minister’s announcement and this will only happen if you put in a submission now supporting the State Heritage Listing of Catherine Hill Bay. The Heritage Council has so far only received submissions from those who do not want State Heritage Listing. It is not a foregone conclusion that CHB will be listed! We still have probably two years to go before the process is completed and before the listing is granted.
The attached letter provides a format for you. You can print it off, address and sign the letter or you can write your own. Please remember that you must write at the top of your submission that you support the Proposed State Heritage Listing of the Catherine Hill Bay Cultural Precinct.
Your submission must be received by the Heritage Council of NSW by the 25th August so don’t’ delay, do it now.
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